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PUBLIC NOTICE

  DA 19-25
              Released: January 29, 2019

MEDIA BUREAU EXTENDS COMMENT AND REPLY DATES FOR INDUSTRY PROPOSAL 
ON CARRIAGE ELECTION NOTICE MODERNIZATION

MB Docket No. 17-317
 

Comments Due: [30 days after Federal Register publication of this extension notice]
Reply Comments Due: [40 days after Federal Register publication of this extension notice]

On December 13, 2018, the Media Bureau released a Public Notice seeking comment on the joint 
proposal submitted by the National Association of Broadcasters and NCTA – The Internet and Television 
Association  in the above docket.1  The comment and reply deadlines established by that Public Notice 
fell during a lapse in funding, and by operation of the General Counsel’s January 28, 2019 Public Notice, 
the deadlines for both would be extended to the same day – January 30, 2019.2  In light of these unique 
circumstances, the Media Bureau, on its own motion, further extends the deadlines.  We will publish this 
Public Notice in the Federal Register and announce the final comment dates once they are established.

Additional Information.  For additional information on this proceeding, contact Varsha Mangal, 
of the Media Bureau, Video Division, (202) 418-0073 or varsha.mangal@fcc.gov, or Lyle Elder of the 
Media Bureau, Policy Division, (202) 418-2365 or lyle.elder@fcc.gov.  Press contact:  Janice Wise (202-
418-8165; janice.wise@fcc.gov).

- FCC -

1 Media Bureau Seeks Comment on Industry Proposal for Carriage Election Notice Modernization, MB Docket No. 
17-317, Public Notice, DA 18-1250 (MB December 13, 2018).
2 Suspension of Filing Deadlines, Public Notice, DA 19-20 (OGC January 28, 2019).
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